Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission
Meeting Summary
September 13, 2006
Present:  Dick Robinson, Chair; Lowell Roberts, Vice-Chair; Debbie Hepp, Secretary; Mary Ellen Goyer; Janet Kagan; Haig Khachatoorian; Erica Rothman; Andi Sobbe; Louise Stone; Kate Flory, Executive Director 
Absent:  Elizabeth Taylor, Treasurer; Jeff Cohen; Ann Kendall; Juan Logan; Pamela Pease; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
I.
Call to Order

Robinson called the meeting to order at 5:00pm
II.
Personal Announcements
Commissioners were invited to make personal announcements.

III.
Approval of Minutes
The July 2006 and August 2006 minutes were unanimously approved.  
IV. Announcements
The September/October issue of the Chapel Hill Magazine, which included a special arts section and an article on Percent for Art, was passed around.
Flory announced that she gave a lecture in Martinsville, Virginia on September 9 to the Tri-State Sculptors Guild.

In error, the next exhibition opening at Town Hall was scheduled for September 22, the first night of Rosh Hashanah.  Flory will contact local Jewish organizations to find the best way to apologize to the Jewish community.

Flory announced that Logan, Stone, and Khachatoorian need to take the oath of office from the Clerk’s Office.

V.
Treasurer’s Report

Hepp presented the Treasurer’s Report and explained that salaries are now being allocated by program. 

Robinson explained that Taylor started a new job in September and anticipates a very busy schedule for the next two months.  The CHPAC voted unanimously to have Hepp fill both the Secretary and Treasurer roles for the next two months.
VI.
Board Vacancies
Robinson announced Cohen’s resignation from the CHPAC.  The CHPAC now has two vacancies to fill (Cohen and Horney).  Horney’s replacement will fill a full 3 year term.  Cohen’s replacement will fill his unexpired term (first term expires in June 2008).
CHPAC members discussed the applications and nominations on file and discussed selection criteria for a new member.  Flory and Robinson will set up meetings with the top two candidates.

VIII.
Committee Action Items
There were no committee action items for consideration of CHPAC.
IX.
Old Business

The committee to discuss promotions and outreach will meet on September 19.

Robinson and Flory are meeting with local developers about the Draft Public Art Contextual Plan.  

Robinson and Flory will make presentations on the Draft Public Art Contextual Plan to various Town boards and commissions.  CHPAC members are invited to attend these presentations.  A list of presentation dates will be emailed to all CHPAC members.  

The first Giving Kiosk Task Force Committee meeting will be held on Thursday, September 14.  

The Peace and Justice Plaza committee met on Thursday, August 24.  Sobbe and Khachatoorian reported that the committee generated a list of questions that are now being forwarded to the Council’s Naming Committee.

The committee to create a policy for handling outside requests will convene again shortly.
X.
New Business

Robinson reported that a new policy is being drafted for reimbursing CHPAC members.  

Robinson expressed concern about attendance at CHPAC meetings.  He added that the vision process is intended to reinvigorate CHPAC members.  

Robinson announced that all CHPAC members will be invited by email to submit ideas for the monthly meeting agenda.  

XI.
Visioning
This month’s Visioning discussion was postponed.
XII.
Town Operations Center
Robinson reported that the CHPAC field trip to see Larry Kirkland’s work in progress at the new Town Operations Center was a great success.
Flory explained the project in greater detail and showed slides of the project plan and current status.
XIII.
Public Art Flash

This month’s Public Art Flash was postponed.
XIV.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm
Respectfully Submitted

Kate Flory, Executive Director
